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January 27, 2020

The Honorable Claudia Balducci
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Balducci,

This letter transmits a proposed ordinance that if enacted, will enable King County to lease 3301 South Norfolk Street, Seattle, from Prologis Exchange 3301 South Norfolk, LLC, in support of King County Metro Transit (Metro), and also in support of the King County International Airport (KCIA). This transaction requires council approval by February 14, 2020 to meet requirements set out in the lease agreement.

This transaction is recommended per the rationale and considerations provided in the attached property summary. 

This transaction supports the King County Strategic Plan guiding principle of Financial Sustainability and goal of delivering a seamless network of transportation options to get people where they need to go when they need to get there. This lease supports the alignment of Metro’s funding with the development of a new bus base that will further enable Metro to provide better service in south King County allowing for more equitable mobility access.  This lease also supports the preservation of existing and future uses at KCIA.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. 



If your staff have any questions, please feel free to contact Anthony Wright, Director, Facilities Management Division at 206-477-9352.


Sincerely,

[bookmark: _GoBack]

Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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